AMCCO BOARD MEETING

GAHANNA MUNICIPAL BUILDING

GAHANNA, OHIO

NOVEMBER 4, 2005

President Jackie Fugett called the meeting to order at 10:10 a.m.

ATTENDEES:
Jackie Fugett, Forest Park


Cindy Bitter, Upper Arlington

Marcia Soos, Shadyside


Janice Speicher, Dublin


Kathy Kaluger, St. Clairsville

June Allison, Yellow Springs

Karen Woodward, Gahanna

Jean Wurzbacher, Peninsula

NEW BUSINESS;
We discussed hiring a lobbyist due to upcoming legislation regarding the elimination of mayor’s courts.  Jackie Fugett presented a client list from Darryl Dever.  She stated the cost is $1500.00 a month for his retainer and we can hire him on a month-to-month basis.   Jackie said she talked to Sue Cave of the Ohio Municipal League who said she is not aware of any current proposals, and suggests it might be premature to hire a lobbyist.  Kathy Kaluger said she talked to her state representative who said he was aware of a bill being drafted but there is no sponsor.  He recommended getting a lobbyist and also sending letters on our own to our representatives.  After further discussion, the general consensus was to delay hiring a lobbyist until something more concrete happens and for now to just observe and contact our representatives.   Marcia Soos suggested each region of our association have a couple of people who will talk to legislators.  Cindy Bitter mentioned the letter her mayor is drafting and suggested all regions have their mayors send letters to their state representatives.   Kathy Kaluger motioned to table the lobbyist issue until legislation is introduced, with a second from Karen Woodward.  The motion passed.

Due to the possible need for a lobbyist, and since the dues have not been raised for quite some time, we discussed raising the dues of the yearly membership.  After discussion, Cindy Bitter motioned to raise the yearly dues for the association to $50.00.  Jean Wurzbacher seconded the motion and the motion passed.  Cindy will take care of updating the membership letter, the dues statement and the conference registration to reflect the new amount.

Jackie Fugett stated the tote bags are gone and if we want to continue to give them to new clerks, we’ll need to order more in time for the Kent State seminar.  Kathy Kaluger motioned to allow Jackie discretion in ordering the tote bags, regarding cost, etc. with a second from Marcia Soos.  The motion passed.

Jackie Fugett presented the Kent State conference agenda.  

Karen Woodward discussed the fall 2006 conference.  Embassy Suites of Dublin sent her a proposal of $115.95 a night, which includes a complimentary breakfast and shuttle service within 5 miles.  The general session room costs $250.00 and the meeting room for the evening board meeting is free.  After further discussion, the decision was made to have Karen book Embassy Suites for the fall conference, which will be September 21, 2006 and September 22, 2006.

June Allison motioned to adjourn the meeting, with a second from Kathy Kaluger.  The meeting was adjourned at 11:20 a.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Janice Speicher

Secretary

